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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL #2020-011 
 

University of Southern Maine (USM) Public-Private Partnership  
for Portland Campus Student Housing & Student Center 

 
RESPONSE ADDENDUM #07 

 
DATE:  August 30, 2019 
 

CLARIFICATIONS 
 
Revision to the Site Conditions: Project Location Section 5.1, is as follows: 

Project Location  
The Project site (as seen in the aerial photo below) for the Student Center and Phase 1 of Student 
Housing as described in this RFP is bounded by Bedford Street to the south and Durham Street to the 
east. The Project site does not include the existing location of the Facilites Management Building (25 
Bedford Street).  
 
The existing location of the Facilities Management Building is anticipated to be the site of a potential 
future Phase 2 of Student Housing, not included in this Project or RFP.  
 
The full site is owned by USM.   
 

 


